Joint Statement

In 2013 Karen Stollznow accused Benjamin Radford of stalking, sexual harassment, and both
physical and sexual assault. She made these accusations in a complaint to Ben Radford’s
employer (the Center for Inquiry), in a guest blog written for the Scientific American Mind
website, and to various individuals in private communications.

Karen and Ben were in an intimate, personal relationship that ended with acrimony and
misunderstandings. But it would be wrong for anyone to believe that Ben Radford stalked,
sexually harassed, or physically or sexually assaulted Karen Stollznow.

This issue has done damage to both Karen and Ben and to their careers. Through mutual
discussion, all issues between them have now been resolved. Both Ben and Karen wish to move
on with their lives and put this matter behind them.

They ask that their friends and colleagues let the matter drop. They ask that bloggers and others
who have repeated these allegations against Radford or Stollznow remove them from their sites
and not repeat them. Any blogs or other published references to these accusations only serve to
perpetuate the harm to both parties.

/ ) f
p— Y-, -

Karen Stollznow Benjaxhih Radford/ ~




